

[image: http://www.drylandsurgery.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2015/09/grpgrn.png] FALKLAND HOUSE SURGERY 
PATIENTS PARTICIPATION GROUP 









PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP



ANNUAL REPORT
MAY 2024
(Covering the Period June 2023 to May 2024)


1. INTRODUCTION
All PPG meetings have been held as planned in 2023 – 24.
The meeting programme was as follows:
Steering Group		13 July 2023
Steering Group		16 October 2023
Steering Group		23 January 2024
Steering Group		24 April 2024 

The Annual General Meeting and Steering Group will be held on Thursday 13th June.

2. PPG OFFICERS AND ORGANISATION

2.1  Officers

The following officers were appointed at the AGM on 24th May 2023 to serve for one year:

Chair				Margaret Booth
Deputy Chair 			Nigel Gater		(also Minutes Secretary)
Membership Secretary		Mike Dyson
Treasurer			Rachel Cadman
Communications Officer	Pearl Woodward

2.2  Meeting dates and times

It was agreed at the 2023 AGM that Steering Group Meetings should now normally be held from 6 pm until 8 pm and on a rolling programme from Monday to Friday. It was also agreed to trial one meeting from 5 pm to 7 pm and review this timing in October 2024.

2.3 Sub-group structure

Sub-groups have continued to manage specific activities very successfully during 2003-24

The Christmas Quiz Group: led by Enid Hirst
The Garden Project Group: led by Jean Gater
The Meeting Planning Sub-Group: led by Margaret Booth

Active members of the PPG have made significant contributions to these sub-
groups in delivering our Key Activities.

3. PPG MEMBERSHIP

In May 2023 PPG Membership was as follows:

Active Members	14
Virtual Members	6
On-going enquiry re possible membership   1

In May 2024 PPG Membership was as follows:

Active Members   	17
Virtual Members  	7

Four new Active Members joined the group in 2024, with one member resigning. One new Virtual Member joined the group. It is encouraging that Active Membership has increased from nine to 17 since 2022, enabling the PPG to increase its range of involvement.

4. FINANCIAL POSITION JUNE 2023 – MAY 2024

Income

Carried forward from May 2023		            1,174.37
Christmas Quiz 2023 (after expenses)	            1,159.19                                          
Total					            2,333.56

Expenditure

Donation to The Archer Project		                 400.00
Donation to S2 Foodbank                                                  400.00
Garden Project	                                                             475.70
Printer cartridges (for Newsletters)	                                  71.98	
        Total                                                                                    1,347.68

Balance (Income minus Expenditure)		   985.88

Commitments 

i) £450 was allocated in 2022 – 23 to provide a handrail at the surgery front door steps. This work was completed recently. Clarification is needed as to whether the PPG or the Practice is to pay for this. 
ii) A claim will shortly be made for the cost of posters and handouts relating to the launch of the S2 Foodbank.

Bank statement

The most recent statement from Lloyds Bank indicates that the PPG balance is £1,072.78. This is £86.90 more than the PPG Treasurer calculates is the correct sum. It is unclear why this is the case.
5. REVIEW OF PPG AIM AND KEY ACTIVITIES

5.1 PPG Terms of Reference

The original Terms of Reference for the FHS PPG were written in 2016, when the group was first established and were based on the model provided by the National PPG at the time. It was decided to review and simplify these to reflect the current priorities of the group.

5.2 Review process
The process adopted was as follows:
· The Planning Sub-group produced a short document based on current PPG practice setting out a proposed Aim and seven Key Activities. 
· This was discussed in small groups, with whole group feedback, at the Steering Group Meeting held on 24 April 2024 when 14 of 17 Active Members were present.
· Feedback from the meeting was written up and circulated to Active Members, along with an associated revised proposal for the Aim and Key Activities.
· The revised proposal was also circulated to Virtual members for comment.
· The Aim and Key Activities will be finalised at the AGM on 13 June 2024.

5.3 Issues arising

Much of the feedback at the 24 April meeting focussed on how the PPG can keep all patients informed about health-related and Practice matters and how patients can communicate more easily with the PPG. These will be on-going areas for development.

6. PPG DEVELOPMENTS JUNE 2023 to MAY 2024

6.1 Communication with Patients

This has continued to be a key theme in 2023 – 24. Four Newsletters have again been produced, the waiting room screen is now in constant use and regularly updated, along with the information on the PPG noticeboard. Pearl Woodward, PPG Communications Officer has begun the process of producing information about prescriptions and the various  ways in which patients can access a wide range of GP and other local medical services. Distribution of Newsletters and face-to-face contact with patients during flu and Covid vaccination sessions once again raised interest in the PPG, leading to the recruitment of new members. The Patient Participation page of the Falkland House website carries current documents and other information. The challenges the group faces in communicating with patients are on-going. Some of those raised during the recent Review of the PPG Aim and Key Activities were:
· How to keep ourselves and patients informed and up-to-date with the complexities of service provision which involves, for example, our GP practice, local hubs, the Porter Valley Primary Care Network team, Sheffield-based services such as the Minor Injuries Unit and the Pharmacy First approach.
· How can we best work with the Practice to keep patients informed. Are the communications issues faced by the Practice Team similar to the PPG’s?
· If the PPG aims to ‘represent patients’, how are we to more effectively seek out their views and provide easy-access routes for them to contact us and tell us what is important to them? 
· Can we increase our range of communication approaches to try to meet the needs of the full range of Practice patients? Can we work with the Practice Team to do this more effectively?

6.2  The Garden Project
The Garden Project, co-ordinated by Jean Gater, has involved almost all members of the group in some capacity during 2023 –24 and has resulted in the transformation of the front garden of the surgery to make it more welcoming for patients and staff, and also the back garden, which is now a very pleasant area for staff to enjoy at break times. Work undertaken has involved wall building and patio re-laying, clearing and re-planting  of shrubberies and beds, plus on-going weeding and tidying throughout the year and removal and recycling of many sacks of debris! PPG members have contributed many hours of their time to organise and deliver the project, plus materials ranging for wall-building stones to plants and bulbs. In addition, some new signage has been put in place and, recently, a handrail has been erected at the ‘front door’ steps. During the past two years £698 has been spent by the PPG on the Garden Project, with £150 for plants added by the Practice
6.3 The Christmas Quiz 2023

Enid Hirst once again co-ordinated the Christmas Quiz group and the outcome in financial terms was the best ever, with £1,159.19 being raised (after expenses). Quiz sheet sales by individual Active Members contributed a greater sum this year than every before, and eight local shops and organisations were also involved – again, the most ever. £400 was donated to each of our chosen organisations: The Archer Project and the S2 Foodbank. The remaining funds are being used to support PPG activities. The group is very positive about continuing the Christmas Quiz tradition in 2024.

6.4 The Waiting Room Project

During the year there have been several discussions about how the PPG could help the Practice to make the waiting room more information-friendly for patients. This is still at an early stage, but a first step has been to produce and display very high-quality posters and provide a collection box for the S2 Foodbank – which the PPG, supported by the Practice, has adopted as an on-going partner. The small group that started this project has more ideas to share with the PPG in terms of further developments in 2024 – 25.

6.5 The No 6 Bus Report
Following concerns raised by PPG members about the inadequacy of the No 6 bus service as a way for patients to attend appointments at the Hallamshire Hospital, we collected data from PPG members, and others they knew, between March and July 2023. This was written up and sent in the form of a long letter to the South Yorkshire Major (SYM), the Sheffield City Council, our Local Councillor and the Patient Liaison Service at the Hallamshire Hospital on 28th October 2023. The only response at the time was from Barbara Masters, our Local Councillor. A further letter was sent to the SYM on 16 February 2024, and a response was received outlining the efforts that were being made to improve the service and the limitations placed on the SYM in taking further steps. At their meeting in April 2024, PPG members generally felt that the service had improved, but was still too infrequent. This information was passed on to the SYM. 
6.6 Working with local groups

Before the pandemic, the Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) was responsible for health care in Sheffield and held regular evening consultation meetings with PPGs and other health-related community groups. The FHS PPG was always well-represented. Integrated Care Boards (ICBs) replaced CCGs from July 2022, and the Sheffield ICB has not re-introduced a consultation mechanism involving PPGs. The focus of involvement has changed to local Primary Care Networks (PCNs) and our surgery is one of six in the Porter Valley PCN. During 2023 –24 we have:
· Developed positive links with The Hollies Patient Forum, which are on-going.
· Been involved in preparations for a PVPCN Patient Voice Zoom event. This was postponed in the autumn of 2023, and it is now due to be held in July 2024.

6.7  Other activities
The PPG has continued to support the Practice in promoting the Medicines for Gambia project.
Nine Active Members of the PPG supported the Practice Team during flu and Covid vaccination sessions on Saturday the 16th and 23rd September 2023. Newsletters were distributed and the opportunity was again taken to talk with patients about the PPG.
Issues related to patients’ difficulties in acquiring prescriptions have been discussed on a number of occasions. These largely seem to relate to changes at local chemists, and the increased number of ways in which patients can obtain prescriptions. The PPG is currently working with the Practice to produce additional information for patients about the prescription system.
7. PPG PRIORITIES JUNE 2024 – MAY 2025
Following final agreement on the Aim and Key Activities at the 2024 AGM, Key Activities for 2024 – 2 5 will be agreed. This process will then be used at each AGM and will also provide an opportunity to briefly review the Aim and Key Activities annually.
8. ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS
Many thanks to all members of the PPG for their contributions this year, to our Officers and to members who have led our Sub-groups. A warm welcome to our four new members: Pat Dale, Jean Gater (who has been an ‘honorary’ member for some time!), Andrew Walton, and Mark Wheen. 
And once again, our thanks to Zoey Hall, Practice Manager, for her on-going support and for maintaining links between the PPG and the Practice.

Margaret Booth
Chair
May 2024








image1.png




